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On August 7, I submitted testimony to the New York City Planning Commission opposing

the proposed rezoning of East Midtown. I appreciate the importance to our city of securing

East Midtown’s position as a premiere business district, but I have serious reservations about

the proposal, which was drafted with limited community consultation and rushed into the

Uniform Land Use Review Procedure. I am disappointed that the Department of City

Planning refused to slow this process down and work with affected communities,

preservationists and advocates for a more livable city to develop a more thoughtful, bolder

rezoning that would truly revitalize East Midtown. Please see my testimony detailing my

major concerns with the proposal below.


